Dayton High School SBDM Minutes October 26, 2017

Principal Ryan Kellinghaus called the October 26th SBDM meeting to order at 4:00 pm in the Library. Members present included Ryan Kellinghaus, Julie Rubemeyer, Angie Buschle, Steve Watson, Erin Goetz, and Angela Gonzalez. Also present was Rick Wolf, Rian Embry, Sue Andreadis, Matt Bird, Brad Hunt, Amy Bauereis, Angie Boyers and several students and parents.

Angela Gonzalez made a motion to accept the agenda. Angie Buschle seconded the motion. All members approved.

Angie Buschle made a motion to accept the September 27th minutes with changes. Steve Watson seconded the motion. All members approved.

Good News Items

- The comments on Progress Reports were helpful and appreciated.
- The Burning of the Tiger went very well this year.
- The Currier Journal reported DHS was the Highest Performing High School.

Public Comment

- Julie Buemi Cline spoke for the Senior Girls on behalf of the color of gowns for graduation. She
 feels the graduating class should be given the choice each year whether it would be all green or
 green and white.
- Ms. Embry read a letter from a parent in favor of all green gowns.
- Mr. Watson read a letter from a student in favor of white gowns, they had checked and all local schools wore two color gowns.
- Several students voiced their opinion about wearing white gowns.
- Seniors were given the opportunity to voice what color gowns they wanted. 57 seniors responded and only one wanted all green gowns.
- Parents and students gave reasons to back their reasons for their choices.
- A parent asked if students could borrow a cap and gown.
- It was asked if graduates could return their gowns back to school for the students next year to use.
- Mr. Kellinghaus said he would put it on the SBDM Agenda next month. The Council really make
 decisions on academic issues. If it is taken out of the graduation policy, it then would be left up
 to the Administration.
- Ms. Gonzalez said it was brought to the SBDM Council last year stating that the class wanted to
 wear green gowns. That was the reason it was changed not because the Council's wanted the
 change.

Committee Reports

Math

Ms. Bauereis reported on.7th & 8th grade Math Labs. She lets students make corrections, gives
missing and incomplete assignments back to students in Friday School, and makes parent calls.
Behavior is a contributing factor in their grades.

- Mr. Hunt reported on Pre-Cal and Algebra II and RTI. He uses re-teaching and they have to show notes before they can re-test.
- Mr. Bird reported on 9th & 10th grade RTI classes. Mr. Bird, Ms. Rubemeyer, Ms. Andreadis, Ms. Lukens, and Ms. Nolan are working with the students using ALEKS. Poor attendance is a factor in their grades. They make parent calls to help improve grades.
- Mr. Bird reported on Algebra I and Pre-Algebra. He said most students are doing well. He makes parent call and has meetings to help. He also does reteach and retake to help.
- Ms. Andreadis reported on CCR-Math/Reading, RTI Math/Reading, Advanced Topics, and Geometry. She has made parent calls, done one on one re-teaching, student self-tracking and goal setting, has Fun-Friday for students who have meet weekly goals and is attempting implementation Kagan cooperative learning strategies.
- Ms. Goetz reported on 7th & 8th grade Math. She feels that attendance and behavior play a role in their grades.

VPA

• Mr. Schwartz had practice tonight and Ms. Spahr reported on her Art classes and the 10 Annual Fine Arts Festival.

Student Achievement Report/Data and School Improvement Planning

- The State Testing results and analysis were presented at the Board Office this morning. We will no longer be ranked like before. In the future we will be given stars. They will follow student scores from year to year.
- Ms. Rubemeyer had to leave to go to Louisville and will share CERT results, her comparison of results to Reading Plus data and students who exited/entered intervention at the November meeting.

Steve Watson made a motion to extend the meeting. Angie Buschle seconded the motion. All members approved.

- Ms. Embry discussed the role of our Guidance Counselor and how it supports student achievement with work that included intervention, data analysis, SAT and mentoring. She discussed an Anti-Bullying program that is \$1.00 per student. They will train a group of teachers.
- Ms. Embry told us about a Military Readiness pathway that would have its own cord.

Budget Report

- After all teachers who used their \$70, there is still \$764 left out of the \$2,100 allotted.
- Mr. Kellinghaus requested we purchase a laser printer for DaytonA. The cost would be \$146.28
 and a toner cartridge for \$63. Angie Buschle made a motion to purchase this out of remaining
 teacher money. Steve Watson seconded the motion. All members approved.

Bylaw or Policy Review/ Readings/ Adoption

- Mr. Kellinghaus gave everyone a copy of the Emergency Management Plan. Steve Watson made a motion to approve this plan. Erin Goetz seconded the motion. All members approved.
- Mr. Kellinghaus gave us the Parent Involvement Plan and what KASA recommends. We will ask
 Mr. Wolf why he thinks it needs to be replaced and review and discuss at the next meeting.
- Policy 1.01 had its second reading. Erin Goetz made a motion to accept this reading. Angle Buschle seconded the motion. All members approved.

- Policy 1.03 had its second reading with the addition of Middle school students may take high school band with the permission of the band director, guidance counselor and principal. They will receive a high school credit for band if they earn at least an 80%. Angle Buschle made a motion to accept this reading. Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion. All members approved.
- Policy 1.05 was revised on 9/27. Angle Buschle made a motion to approve the revision. Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion. All members approved.
- Policy 3.01 was signed and uploaded/updated on our website after 2nd reading on 9/27.
- Policy 8.06 was signed and uploaded/updated on our website after 2nd reading on 9/27.
- Policy 8.07 was signed and uploaded/updated on our website after 2nd reading on 9/27.
- Section 6 and 7 of By-Laws, edit 7B to include e-mail to teachers. Angie Buschle made a motion to approve Section 6 and 7 of the By-Laws with the change. Steve Watson seconded the motion. All members approved.

Angie Boyers presented the Library Policy. Angie Buschle made a motion to approve the policy with the corrections. Steve Watson seconded the motion. All members approved.

Old Business

- A minority election was advertised. We had no parent nominations, so we couldn't have an election on October 12th.
- Angie Boyers presented the Library Policy she presented at the September meeting. Angie
 Buschle made a motion to approve the policy with the corrections. Steve Watson seconded the
 motion. All members approved.

New Business

- Mr. Kellinghaus shared this year's committees from our teacher handbook.
- We have received an allocation for another special education teachers for DaytonA.

Adjournment

Erin Goetz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Angie Buschle seconded the motion. All members approved. Mr. Kellinghaus adjourned the meeting at 7:50 pm.